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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 3, 2007

TO: Honorable Jane Nelson, Chair, Senate Committee on Health & Human Services 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1098 by Bonnen (Relating to immunization against human papillomavirus.), As 
Engrossed

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would prohibit requiring immunization against human papilloma virus (HPV) as a 
condition for admission to any elementary or secondary school. All contrary executive orders of the 
governor would be preempted by the bill.

The bill would require that educational material about the human papilloma virus vaccine be 
distributed to each parent or legal guardian at the appropriate time in the immunization schedule by 
the appropriate school.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 529 Health and Human Services Commission, 537 State Health Services, Department 
of, 701 Central Education Agency
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